


This is the month we find out 

how truly indispensable our 

newsletter editor from Tulsa, 

Frank Gesinski, really is!  

Years ago, one would go to the movie theatre to watch a silent 
film. To give action to the silent film was a piano player who 
would try to capture the theme of the film in music. Recently I 
was asked to do a similar task, which I truly enjoyed. I was asked 
to play French tunes at a local movie theatre while the guests 
were entering to view a French movie. I was the opening act. 
Who said music doesn’t alter our lives? My French tunes played 
on musette reeds encouraged the attendees to look forward to the 
movie and hopefully appreciate it more. Someone has to do it 
and I was glad it was me! 

Frank has masterminded 

this periodical for innumer-

able years, and he *sagely* 

knows the club news inside 

and out! As he lives several 

hours away, we dispensed 

with the awarding of the 

shiny ceremonial plaque, 

the catered retirement din-

ner, also the gold watch, 

and simply send our greet-

ings and thanks for being 

the glue that helps hold this 

club together! 

There was no meeting in Janu-

ary due to catastrophically cold 

weather, which resulted in a 

lack of photos or even minutes 

of that nonexistent meeting! So 

this month we’ll dig into a sam-

pling  of some guaranteed vin-

tage club photos from the pre-

ceding 20 years of images! 

Many who attend the National 

Accordion Association Conven-

tion in Lewisville, TX, next 

month, are glad we can still at-

tend OAC’s regular Sunday 

March 10 meeting, prior to the 

NAA’s March 20-24 conven-

tion. If you are joining one of 

the NAA bands in TX, such as 

Dick Albreski’s Fun Band, 

downloadable sheet music for 

all parts is available on the NAA 

website (see calendar on page 3 

for links). 

Come to our upcoming OAC 

meeting Sunday, February 11, 

held at 3:30 p.m. at OKC’s Mes-

siah Lutheran Church. We’ll 

greet you with open bellows—I 

mean, open arms!!! ~ Maggie 



Meet recent member Susan Hause. She acts in plays and 

teaches piano. Here she is with her newly acquired accor-

dion! 

Howdy, Susan!! 



  ACCORDION ODE 

I have a big accordion -- 
Scandalli is its name. 
I hug it almost every day -- 
More fun than any game! 
 

Rows of buttons on the left 
Can really be a riddle!  
Shiny keys are on the right, 
And bellows in the middle. 
 

I take it on my knee and play 
A peppy polka tune, 
German waltzer, gospel song, 
Or "Shine On Harvest Moon." 
 

So if you feel a little blue 
Just pick up your old friend, 
And play a simple melody -- 
You'll soon be on the mend! 
 
~ Lois Roth, Club Secretary 
(no minutes cuz no Jan. mtg!) 
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